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Saturday, March 26 of 2022
WEEKLY MESSAGE OF THE VIRGIN MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED AT THE MARIAN
CENTER OF FIGUEIRA, MINAS GERAIS, BRAZIL, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO
CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Dear children of the Figueira Community,

Today, with joy, I return to this Sacred Hill so as to be closer to My dear children and, thus, be
closer to humanity.

Feel, through My gesture of Love, the great closeness of God, of a Father who loves you, of a
Father who suffers for the way you treat one another among brothers.

On this day, I want to thank you for being here, by My side, in this sacred task of liberation of souls,
of souls committed to My adversary.

Being able to witness the reopening of the Marian Center brings Me more hope and joy. Being able
to see My children in procession and song deeply relieves My Heart.

It is for this reason, My children, that you must slowly offer the visit to the Marian Centers again to
pilgrims, because the whole world needs pilgrim souls at the Marian Centers so that your Heavenly
Mother may avoid a feared Third World War of weapons, famine, persecution and great destruction.

The Eternal Father has given Me His permission so that, through the pilgrims at the Marian Centers,
I can intercede for humanity.

For this reason, I again re-consecrate, on this day, the Marian Center of Figueira so that it may live
this next stage, according to what I need.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother, the Virgin Mary, Rose of Peace


